Omega Psi Phi Fraternity, Inc.

Gamma Pi Chapter
Executive Council Meeting
May 2011
The Executive Council meeting was held on Monday (May 16th) at the Super Chapter Fraternity Center (SCFC).   
Bro. Basileus Gordon Everett called the meeting to order at 7:36 pm, followed with prayer by Bro. Chaplain Gerald Folsom.
Approximately 15 brothers were in attendance during the meeting.

Basileus – The Chapter Meeting for the month of May will be held on Sunday (May 22 at 4:00 pm).  During the upcoming chapter meeting, Bro. Everett will spend some time to focus on the Facility Assessment payment or lack of from the brothers.  The chapter workshop will be held in August (date TBD).  Chapter needs to get in gear with the planning of the 2012 (64th) District Conference.  Gamma Pi is the host chapter.  He will give a report on the District Conference held in Cherry Hill, NJ at the June chapter meeting.  We need to push to get local brothers (Corridor 1) to spend the weekend at the hotel.  

The Basileus acknowledged the presence of the DR Bro. Kenneth Rodgers.

The Executive Council will make the following recommendations to the Chapter during the May meeting: 

1) Brothers who have made a payment towards the D’Arcy Rd. property will receive a $96.00 discount toward the facility assessment for this year. 
2) Approve Bro. Terry Rogers to take the contract (work concession stand at FedEx Field) back to FedEx Field to negotiate a higher alcohol percentage (%) profit.

Bro KRS – Bro. Felder briefly highlighted several pieces of correspondence that the chapter received.    
Bro AKRS – No report
Bro KF – No report
Bro AKF – Absent
Chaplain – No report  
Bro KP – Absent
Immediate Past Basileus – No report
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Talent Hunt – “Final Report”, Bro. Barton presented a final and itemized report on the Chapter’s Talent Hunt.  Report accepted by the Executive Council. 
Achievement Week – No report    
Audit – Absent
Budget – Absent
Constitution and Bylaws – Absent  
Courtesy – “Informational Report”, Bro. Whitfield expressed condolences in the passing of the 28th Grand Basileus, Bro. James S. Avery whose Omega Service was held on May 5th.  Condolences were also extended to Bro. Joseph Whitaker in the passing of his mother.  Bro. George Patterson is recovering at home.  Congratulations to Bro. Roundtree and his wife who recently gave birth to a son.  Congratulations to both Bro. Gerald Folsom and Bro. Rodney Barnes for receiving a Masters of Divinity, and Bro. Laurence Hawkins receiving a Doctorate of Ministry.  He acknowledged the birthdays and anniversaries of brothers in the month of May.
Hospitality – No report  
Legislative – No report   
Mardi Gras – Absent 
 Membership Selection – “Informational Report”, initiation will take place on Saturday (May 21st) in Baltimore, MD at Pi Omega.     
NAACP – Absent  
Public Relations – “Informational Report”, Bro. Whitfield stated that the committee is currently making enhancements to the website. Two videos will be shared with the chapter: 1) Interview with the Grand Basileus; and 2) Interview with the 5 active Gamma Pi Founders.  The committee is asking for pictures and etc. for the upcoming Gazette.
A motion was moved and properly seconded to allow the Public Relations Committee to make 100 copies of the Gazette.  The motion failed.

Reclamation/Retention – Absent   
Scholarship – Absent   
Social Action – “Informational Report”, Bro. Rogers is requesting brothers to bring non-perishable items to the meeting on Sunday in regards to the Disaster Relief for the brothers and their families who were affected by the devastation in the 7th District.  Christmas in April was a success with 25 brothers participating.  The Health Fair will be held June 25th; the goal is to collect 100 pints of blood.  Senior Citizens Banquet will be held on June 11th at the Gethsemane United Methodist Church in Capitol Heights, MD. Bro. Reggie Thomas is in the process of recruiting brothers and their families to participate in the 2011 Susan G. Komen Global Race for the Cure to be held on June 4 at the National Mall.  The goal is to have 100 brothers from the Washington Metro Area to support this event in honor of our Centennial Celebration.   
SPECIAL COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Pan-Hellenic Council – No report  

Fundraising/Marketing – Absent   
Unfinished Business:  None

New Business:  Chapter elections will be held during the June chapter meeting.  
The Executive Council will make the following recommendation to the Chapter during the May meeting: 

Award Book Scholarships in the amount of $500.00 per child for brother’s children who applied for a scholarship, but did not meet the requirements.  
Brother’s children eligible to receive a Book Scholarship:
Bro. Colbert

Bro. DeShieds

Bro. Eason

Bro. Spencer
Good of the Order:  
Bro. Moore, need to continue with the 50/50 Raffle in order to replenish refreshments.  

Bro. Calhoun, there is a contest for the Oracle cover design for the Centennial.  The deadline to register for the Centennial is in June.  Just a “thought”, develop a payment plan for brothers for the upcoming District Conference and Hotel.

Bro. Reese, we need to take a serious look at our Intake Process Program.   
Adjournment by Bro. Basileus Everett, with prayer by Bro. Chaplain Gerald Folsom at 10:39 pm
Fraternally Submitted,

Bro. BK Long

AKRS
